
 

     BEARWOOD NEWS 
 

Friday 20th September 2024   

Dear Families 
 
We have had another lovely week at Bearwood.  The sunshine has been 
an added bonus.   

Thank you to families who have already started to send in donations for 
our Harvest Festival.  We are again collecting for the Wokingham Food 
Bank.  Please see further in this newsletter for the list of items 
requested. Our Harvest Festival assembly will take place this Thursday 
for children only, so please can we have the donations in by then. 

The children from Year One to Year Six experienced a special treat this 
week.  Andy from Little Musketeers came and spoke about the before 
school club.  Some children were asked to come and demonstrate, and 
were very excited to do so.  You can find out about the clubs on offer 
this term here: Bearwood Primary School - Extra-Curricular Clubs 

(bearwood-pri.wokingham.sch.uk) Click on the link on the bottom of the 

website page.  If you do want to sign up for one of the clubs, you must 
do so by the end of today. 

This morning, we had our first fire drill for the year.  The children were 
excellent, calmly and swiftly vacating the building.   

Next week Friday at 9am, we will have a prospective parents' tour of the 
school.  If you know anyone in this area who is looking for a school place 
for their child, do let them know. 

 

Best wishes 

Funmi Alder 

Headteacher 
 
 
 
 
 Value for the term –  

Respect 

 



  

Message from Mrs Christine Jeater, the Chair of Governors 

As Chair of Governors, I frequently visit Bearwood and walk round all classrooms.  I 
came in last Wednesday and found that all classes were working well, children were 
focused and engaged and there was a sense of calm in the classrooms.  The 
teaching and learning environment was excellent.  I have been walking round the 
classrooms for years and this was the best visit overall.  Following on from a great 
Ofsted Report and outstanding SATs results we are set for a good year in school.   

We are planning to hold another parent forum prior to Christmas and I would urge 
as many of you to come as possible.  We want to hear your views and share and 
discuss our future plans for the school. 

Start of Day 

The official start to the school day is 8:45am.  Thank you to all families who 
ensure their children are in school on time.  In order to enable a smooth start to 

the day, we operate a soft-start.  This means children can come into school from 
8:35 to 8:45am.  For health and safety reasons, we are not able to have families 
wait on the KS2 playground at the start of the day, because the car-park is in use 

until 8:30am.  Our KS2 children therefore enter via the KS2 gate between 8:35 
and 8:45am.  We understand some of our KS2 families have expressed concern 
about the congestion at the KS2 gate at 8:35am.  We strongly recommend to our 

families that you utilise this 10-minute margin to select the best time for your 
child, helping to ensure there is not too much congestion at the gate.   

Thank you for your support and understanding with this. 

 



 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



  



Office Notices 

  

Growth Mindset  

Awards 

 

Sports Star Awards 

Reception – Tivishi + Jonah  

Fox – Wayne 

Beaver – Wilf 

Red Kite – Olivia  

Red Squirrel – Robyn 

Dormouse – Mollie 

Badger – Jack 

Otter – Jessica 

Grey Wolf - Eliana 

 

Fox – Max 

Beaver – Ellis 

Red Kite – Rhys 

Red Squirrel – Anaya 

Dormouse – Chris 

Badger – Noah 

Otter – Milo + Bobby 

Grey Wolf – Summer + Jake 

 

This week's winners of TTRS 'Battle of the Bands' 

LKS2 Winners – Dormouse 280 points 

UKS2 Winners – Grey Wolf 404 points 

Scientist of the week! 

LKS2 – Charlotte 

UKS2 – Waleed 

Performers of the week! 

Our very first performers for the academic year were 
Isla-Rose and Olivia. They sang Diamonds by 

Rhiana as a duet and they remembered every word! 

Well done, you were amazing! 

They chose the song because they felt inspired by 
our Bearwood's Got Talent contest which occurred at 

the end of the school year. 

 



 

  

 Thursday 26th September – Harvest Festival Assembly 
 Friday 27th September – 9am – Prospective Parents’ tour 
 Friday 4th October – School Photographer – individual photos 
 Friday 18th October – 9am – Prospective Parents’ Tour 
 Tuesday 22nd October – 3:45 to 6:15pm – Parents’ Evening 
 Thursday 24th October – BHM Assembly 
 Thursday 24th October – 4:30 to 7pm – Parents’ Evening 
 Friday 25th October – International Attire Day 
 Monday 28th October to Friday 1st November – Autumn half-term 
 Monday 4th November - INSET 
 Tuesday 5th November – Children Return 
 Monday 11th November – Remembrance Assembly 
 W/C 11th November – Anti-Bullying Week 
 11th & 12th November – Year Six Bikeability 
 Wednesday 13th November – 9am – Reception Parents’ Phonics & Reading 

Workshop 
 Thursday 14th November – Diwali Assembly 
 Friday 15th November – Children in Need 
 W/C 18th November – Maths Week 
 Tuesday 26th November – 1:30pm – Prospective Reception Parents’ Afternoon 
 Wednesday 27th November – 9:30am – Prospective Reception Parents’ 

Morning 
 Thursday 28th November – 5pm – Prospective Reception Parents’ Evening 
 Friday 29th November – 9am – Prospective Parents’ Tour 
 Saturday 30th November – 10am to 12pm – Prospective Reception Parents’ 

Open Morning drop-in 
 Tuesday 10th December – EYFS Nativity play to parents (Date Change) 
 Thursday 12th December – Save the Children Christmas Jumper Day and 

Christmas lunch 
 Friday 13th December – 9am – Prospective Parents’ Tour 
 Tuesday 17th December – 9:30am – KS1 Christmas Play to Parents 
 Wednesday 18th December – 2pm – KS1 Christmas Play to Parents 
 Thursday 19th December – pm – Class Christmas Parties 
 Friday 20th December - attendance medals assembly 
 Friday 20th December – last day of Autumn term – 2pm finish  
 Monday 6th January – INSET 
 Tuesday 7th January – children return 
 Wednesday 15th January – 9am – Year One parents phonics workshop 
 Thursday 16th January – 9am – Grey Wolf Class assembly 



 

 

 

  

Weekly Attendance 

Brown Bears – 94.2% 

Fox – 94.65% 

Beaver – 97.04% 

Red Kite – 97.62% 

Red Squirrel – 96.62% 

Dormouse – 99.63% Winner! 

Badger – 96.3% 

Otter – 97.41% 

Grey Wolf – 92.22% 

 

 

 

Please ensure you call or email each day your 
child is absent. 

We spend a lot of time calling parents that have 
not called in to report an absence. Please ensure 

you report an absence before 9am.  

Weekly Updates! 
For pictures and information on what each class has been doing this week or 

enrichment activities that have taken place please click on the year group below or 
visit the school gallery. 

 
EYFS 
KS1 
LKS2 
 UKS2 



 

 

 

 

  

Free school meals and extra funding for your child’s education 
Across the UK more than 10 per cent of pupils who are eligible for free school 
meals do not register to get them. 

We want to make sure 100 per cent of our pupils claim when they can in 
Wokingham Borough. 

Importantly, it also means schools can get additional funding to support pupils. 

To qualify, your child must be in school and you must be receiving one of the 
following benefits: 

 Income support 
 Income based Job Seekers Allowance 
 Income related Employment and Support Allowance 
 NASS support 
 Guarantee element of State Pension 
 Child Tax Credit, provided you’re not also entitled to Working Tax Credit 

and have an annual gross income of no more than £16,190 
 Working Tax Credit for the four weeks after employment ends 
 Universal Credit, provided you have an annual net earned income of no 

more than £7,400 
If this applies to you but your child isn’t registered for free school meals, 
complete a form and return it to your child school. 

Download the form and apply for Free School Meals on Wokingham Borough 
Council’s website.  

 



  

A great big THANK YOU to Mr Washington for 
the donation of tyres for our Fox Class outdoor 

area, we are going to use them to plant mini 
gardens to beautify the area. 

 

Children's Roles and Responsibilities 

A huge well done to all of the children 
who applied for this year's roles and 
responsibilities at Bearwood. We had 

over 100 applicants which is 
fantastic! Congratulations to those who 

were successfully appointed.  Miss 
Parry looks forward to training you up for 

your new posts!  A big thank you also 
goes to parents and carers who 

generously took the time to support their 
children with their application forms and 

sent them in. 

 

Lost Property 

We still have a lot of coats in lost property 
from last term. If they are not claimed by 

Monday they will be donated to charity. Can 
we also remind families to name all items, 

this will make it a lot easier to get lost items 
back to your child. 

Thank you 

Lunch Debts 

All lunches must be paid for in advance. Please ensure 
all lunch debts are cleared. Thank you 



  



 

  



  



 

 

  



 


